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I have been a dealer in Oregon for over 25 years. It has become increasingly difficult 

to conduct business in Oregon due to burdensome programs such as this. I have to 

fight to get the fics system to just answer the phone. I have had 3 separate banking 

systems shut down my accounts due to my type of business. Gun shows in portland 

have been all but eliminated. The federal interstate commerce laws are burdensome 

enough. Why don’t we remove some laws like the Oregon law that prevents me from 

selling hand guns and receivers to folks in border states. To this day we have no idea 

why that’s even a law. I could go through all the other hoops I already go through to 

stay current and service the people of Oregon but it would be redundant. I love that 

fact that when a 4473 is complete we have a record of a person and a gun are not 

criminals. Just the volume and compliance numbers should show you the ffls are not 

the issues. The 2 times in 25 years a gun came up stolen one was a mistake by a 

pawn shop and one was a mistake by a police officer. In both situations the police 

didn’t want to pick up the guns. So it was up to the dealers todo the right thing. 

Enforcement the laws that are on the books repeal the dumb ones. Do what is 

morally right for Oregonians.  


